                                                                                                January 2017
Dear Parent,
Happy New Year! As the pupils are now settled in to our new term, I would like to give you some information about what they are going to experience in their learning.

In Social Sciences, we will be studying Weather and how it changes and affects our lives and will be carrying out various measurements and recordings.  We will be studying the weather in other parts of the world and looking at extreme weather and comparing the differing climates to the weather we experience in Scotland.
In Maths, all pupils will be working on recognising 2D and 3D shape and studying Time, looking at days of the week and months of the year and P3 will be learning ‘half past’. The P3s main topic will be numbers to 1000 where we will be working on place value and ordering numbers. However we will also keep up the work on our 2, 5 and 10 times tables. Pupils will carry out a regular Tables Challenge where they are challenged to complete computations in 3 minutes and if they get them all correct, can progress to the next level. This is proving very popular so far as pupils are keen to beat their previous scores. I encourage you to keep practising the tables at home with your child to build up their confidence.
The P2 pupils will be working on both addition and subtraction within 20 and looking at the link between them. A lot of work will be done on number bonds and building up mental computations. Pupils will be given a variety of different strategies to help them with this and hopefully it will allow more pupils to be less reliant on concrete material. 
Pupils in both P2 and P3 will be continuing with Jolly Grammar and Spelling at their different stages and this will be done along with the weekly spelling homework. We will continue to develop comprehension through reading, topic work and cloze passages. 

PE this term is every Tuesday but every second Thursday, for a total of 3 sessions overall within the first 6 weeks of term, pupils are getting to experience football training from coaches from Aberdeen Football Club. In order to allow as many classes as possible to enjoy this, the time is being shared, hence the fortnightly sessions. After the block of coaching, PE will be every Thursday with me. Along with this, I am continuing to take the pupils out regularly to run or walk a mile. Pupils decide themselves how they do their mile and most pupils do a mixture of running and walking, with some choosing to do more than a mile within the given time. I am impressed by their enthusiasm and it gives us all a real boost of energy during the day.
As I’m sure you’ve been hearing from your child, we have been incorporating some French into our daily routine. Pupils have been learning some greetings, colours, numbers to 30 and this term will be learning how to talk about the weather in French. The pupils have been so eager to learn and are picking up a lot of French on a day to day basis by hearing it as I use it when talking about daily activities as well as short specific lessons. 

Art will be with Mrs Thompson every second Thursday and I will do Art lessons in the weeks in between. Pupils are also experiencing Kodaly music with Mrs Okumu every Friday and Science with Mrs Middleton every Monday.
As always, any concerns or questions, no matter how small, just catch me at the end of the day or pop a note in the school diary. 
Looking forward to a busy, exciting term.

Kind regards 

Gillian Stewart
